
MESSAGE FROM THE MAYOR 

Dear North Beach Residents, 

As the season changes and our very full event calendar winds down, I would like to express my appreciation to the 

residents most impacted by the large crowds for their patience and understanding. North Beach has become a very popular 

destination, especially every Friday evening from May to October, and it’s gratifying to see the town make the many visitors 

feel welcome. Thank you! 

At the October 9th Town Council Meeting, the last of the current administration, three very meaningful actions were taken 

by the members of the council. First, after a year of analysis, research and grant-seeking, the town was able to request 

proposals for the construction of a living shoreline on the site of the Walton Beach Nature Preserve. This project will result 

in the restoration of 50-60 feet of beach lost to erosion and stabilize the new shoreline with plantings and a stone sill. For this 

project, North Beach was awarded a $540,000 grant from the National Fish and Wildlife Foundation and the award was made 

to Environmental Concerns, a company out of St. Michaels, MD. 

The same company was also awarded the contract to build an earthen dike to the south of the living shoreline which will help 

to prevent flooding in the 9th Street area following exceptionally high tides on the Bay. These flooding events certainly seem 

to be occurring with greater frequency. Work on this project will be coordinated with the living shoreline project. 

The third action was to award the contract to construct the water feature in the Bayfront Park to the low-bidder, Knee-Deep 

Ponds. This project was re-bid last month after initial bids were rejected for being too high! An updated budget for the park 

was presented to the public which reflects the recent action of the Calvert County Open Space Committee to place the park 

in the county FY 2016 Capital Improvement Program for an award of $125,000. When combined with State of Maryland 

grants of $250,000 and private funding of $30,000, the town will now be able to fully fund construction of the Bayfront Park 

with no expenditure of North Beach taxpayer’s dollars. Copies of the park budget are 

available from Town Hall. When finished, this park will preserve and protect the last green 

space which the town owns on the waterfront and add to the town’s spaces where residents 

can relax and, in this case, enjoy what will be a beautiful asset to our town.  

On behalf of the entire council, I would like to say it has been a privilege and an honor to 

have served you for the past four years. We all thank you for the opportunity and hope you 

feel, as we do, that North Beach is a better place today than it was when we were elected. 

Mark R. Frazer, Mayor 
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       October 25, 12 to 2 pm  

  HOUND OF THE TOWN 

{Raindate Oct 26}: A costume 

parade just for dogs and dog 

lovers on the boardwalk! 

Owners will walk their furry 

friends along the parade route 

where they will be introduced 

and judged by our panel of 

judges. Prizes will be awarded 

at the end of the parade. Go 

to www.northbeachmd.org 

for details on how to enter. 

All proceeds benefit Calvert 

Animal Welfare League.  

October 25, 3 to 5 pm 

BOO BASH {Raindate Oct 

26}: The North Beach 

Business Loop and the Town 

of North Beach present the 

5th Annual Halloween Boo 

Bash! Register your child from 

2:15 to 3:00 pm on the 

pavilion. Parade and judging to 

follow. Trick or treat at local 

businesses after judging. At 

dusk, the drive-in movie, THE 

WITCHES, will be shown on 

the visitor parking lot. Don’t 

miss this spooktacular event! 

October 31, 6 to 8 pm 

HALLOWEEN: Trick or 

Treat will be held throughout 

the town. Please be aware of 

all the ghosts, goblins, witches 

and vampires while driving. 

Upcoming Events MUTT MITT STATIONS 

The Town Attendants would like to 

thank everyone for a fantastic summer 

season. The town residents were very 

helpful in notifying us of repair 

concerns, safety issues, and clean-up 

opportunities along the boardwalk and 

throughout the town. Although the 

Welcome Center is closed, the 

restrooms will remain open daily.  

Check the restroom opening and 

closing times posted at the Welcome 

Center. Please help us by keeping our 

beach, pier and boardwalk areas clean 

while we are gone.  There are ample 

trash receptacles and “mutt mitt” 

stations for your convenience.  Pets 

must be leashed and cleaned up after.  

Lastly, please do not feed the wildlife. 

We’ll see you the last weekend in April, 

2015. 

THANK YOU FOR A GREAT 

BEACH SEASON The town has added more mutt-mitt 

stations for easy access in four 

convenient locations: the corner of 9th 

Street and Atlantic 

Avenue, the 

entrance to 

Wetlands 

Overlook Park and 

at each entrance to 

Callis Park. This 

brings our count to 

14 mutt-mitt 

stations along the 

waterfront, at 

Overlook Park and 

locations used by 

pet owners 

throughout the 

town. Thank you 

for cleaning up 

after your pet. 

The Town of North Beach would like to 

welcome North Beach Dental Care and 

Chesapeake Skin and Body Company!  

North Beach Dental Care is located in 

the North Beach Professional Building at 

9120 Chesapeake Avenue, Suite 300. 

They provide a pleasant and relaxing 

experience to all patients in a home-like 

atmosphere, as well as on-time 

scheduling and convenient, extended 

hours. For more information, please call 

443.550.8115 or visit 

www.northbeachdentist.com.  

Chesapeake Skin and Body Company 

is located at 9132 F Bay Avenue. They 

bring a realistic approach to skin care 

and overall skin health. Each service is  

customized to the individual and their 

specific skin care needs. Offering "result 

based" facial treatments and advanced 

skin care options to give you the skin 

you've always wanted. Their Body 

Bronzing is customized to each 

individual for the perfect "sun-kissed 

glow" the healthy way. For more 

information, please call 410.829.7019 or 

visit www.cpeaksbc.com. 

WELCOME NEW BUSINESSES 

On October 9, 2014, the Town Council 

adopted a new Flood Management 

Ordinance that complies with all the 

current FEMA requirements for the 

town to remain eligible for flood 

insurance under the National Flood 

Insurance Program. All properties in the 

flood zone of North Beach are 

encouraged to maintain flood insurance 

on their property and building contents. 

In cases where property owners have 

mortgages through a federally regulated 

or supervised lending institution, flood 

insurance is mandatory. 

In addition to the new Flood Ordinance, 

a new flood map prepared by FEMA will 

become effective on November 19, 

2014. Both the new flood zone map and 

ordinance can be viewed on the town 

website. 

Property owners should contact their 

insurance broker with questions about 

insurance requirements and the Town 

Zoning Administrator with any 

questions on the Flood Map and 

Ordinance. 

NEW FLOOD MANAGEMENT 

ORDINANCE 



Upcoming Events 

I don’t know about you, but it seems like I blinked and summer was over. Hopefully, 

everyone had a chance to get out and enjoy everything that was happening in town. 

This summer’s weather really brought some beautiful days to enjoy outdoors. 

Public Works staff stayed busy throughout the season with continuing to make 

infrastructure improvements, helping with setting up for all the events, and daily 

maintenance items that focused on general cleanup of the town. Some of the major 

projects included: 

 Installing 450 feet of new storm drain pipe in the area of 8th Street and 

Chesapeake Avenue to solve a long standing problem with storm water in this 

area.  

 Replacing approximately 100 feet of storm drain pipe throughout town to 

improve drainage in several areas. 

 Installation of new sidewalk and curb along Dayton Avenue from 3rd Street to 

5th Street. This has become a busy and popular area with the Bayside Boys and 

Girls Club, Bayside History Museum and the North Beach Senior Center all 

located in this block. The sidewalk and curb helped with pedestrian traffic and 

parking in the area. 

 Upgrading of the Bay Avenue sewer station. This station was last upgraded in 

1984 and is at the end of its normal operation life. A new diesel backup pump 

has been purchased and will be installed in the coming weeks. The station 

upgrade also includes the purchase of two new submersible pumps for daily 

operation of the station. 

Work will begin in the near future on repairs and re-decking of the town pier. This 

work will also include a new section for fishing on the lower level of the pier. The 

paving contract has been awarded, and paving work will begin very soon on milling 

and re-paving of 2nd Street and related area. The town awarded a unit-price 

contract and will pave as many areas as the budget allows. Milling and paving along 

the new sidewalk on Dayton Avenue is also scheduled to be completed at this time. 

Please use off-street parking, if available, and be patient while this work is being 

done. Thank you in advance for your cooperation in making this work go as 

smoothly as possible.  

Fall seems to be starting off with great weather! DPW will take advantage of this 

and continue working on general cleanup of the town, focusing on alleys, storm 

drain pipes and tree trimming. If you notice areas that need attention, please call 

Town Hall at 301.855.6681 and relay that information. Everyone be safe and enjoy 

the fall season! 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS (DPW) UPDATE 

December 5, 7 pm  

LIGHT THE TOWN: North 

Beach begins the festive 

holiday season by lighting up 

the town! Onlookers gather 

on the pavilion as we flip the 

switch to light up the town 

Christmas tree and holiday 

displays.  

December 6, 12 pm  

HOLIDAY PARADE, SANTA 

& CHRISTMAS ON THE 

BEACH: Line the boardwalk 

for the best view of the 

parade. After the parade, 

Santa and Mrs. Claus visit with 

children and give them a 

special treat. Tell the kids to 

bring their wish list to share 

with Santa! Warm up around 

the campfire as you enjoy 

refreshments! 

December 14, 6 pm 

HOLIDAY HIGHLIGHTS 

CONTEST: Decorate your 

home or business for the 

holidays for your chance to 

win! Prizes and certificates will 

be awarded.  

January 1, 2015, 1 pm 

POLAR BEAR PLUNGE: 

Plungers take a quick dip, 

splash or swim in the frigid 

Chesapeake Bay. Enjoy hot 

cocoa and roast 

marshmallows around a warm 

bonfire.  

Donnie Bowen, Superintendent, Department of Public Works 
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The Red Hat Queen B’s took the 

Maryland Buy Local Challenge and they 

won! This year’s contest was, “Take the 

Challenge to the Extreme.” The Queen 

B’s  group 

pledged to 

eat at least 

one item 

from a local 

farm every 

day during 

Buy Local 

Week, July 19 

- July 27, 

2014 .  

The North Beach Queen B's took the 

Challenge to the extreme by finding out 

"how many ways you could create a 

vegetable [dish]. There are many ways to 

and it was fun sharing with each other. It 

was amazing how much healthier we felt 

all week doing this, and we will continue 

through the summer." The Queen B's 

submitted a calendar for each member, 

charting what 

they purchased, 

where they 

purchased it, and 

how they 

prepared it every 

day during the 

week. They also 

submitted two 

recipes.  

Last month, 

Agriculture Secretary, Buddy Hance, 

presented the winners of the challenge 

with their prize, a $100.00 gift certificate 

for the Maryland's Best Ice Cream Trail! 

Congratulations, ladies! 

MARYLAND BUY LOCAL CHALLENGE WINNERS 

Much Appreciated 

       “I am writing to thank you 

very much for the wonderful job 

you have done (and continue to 

do) to the town of North 

Beach.  My wife and I truly 

enjoy walking our dogs along the 

boardwalk and paying 

patronage to the many 

shops.   We appreciate the 

cleanliness of the grounds and 

facilities, friendliness of staff and 

the control efforts to maintain a 

positive environment (alcohol 

scrutiny).  The general setup 

facilitates ingress/egress for 

various modes of pedestrian 

travel leading to much pleasure 

for those who choose to walk, 

jog, skate board, etc.  We can’t 

say enough good things about 

the fabulous job you have 

done.  Keep up the terrific 

work.  Very much appreciated.” 

Douglas Jones 

A Little Facelift 

              The swings on the 

     toddler swing set have been 

replaced with more sturdy, 

safer seats. The picnic tables 

will soon be replaced with a 

new style table, one of which is 

handicapped accessible. We 

hope you and your children 

enjoy these upgrades! 
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The Neighborhood Watch | Public Safety Committee meets every third Monday at 

7:00 pm at the North Beach Town Hall. All residents are welcome and your input is 

needed. We will be discussing topics that affect the beach. Some things you can 

expect at the meetings are guest speakers, questions for the sheriff, and much more 

that we believe you will 

find beneficial. If you 

have any questions 

please feel free to 

contact North Beach 

Town Hall at 

301.855.6681. And 

remember: 

IF YOU SEE 

SOMETHING, SAY 

SOMETHING! 

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH | PUBLIC SAFETY 



Hello All! I It’s that time of year again 

when the weather begins to change, the 

bugs disappear, grass needs to be cut 

less, and you can actually sit on your 

porch or deck and enjoy the pleasant 

weather with a feeling of relaxation and 

anticipation towards the upcoming 

seasons. 

Fall in the beach is beautiful and noticing 

the daily changes of the flora and fauna is 

an even more recuperative time of year; 

time to look backwards at what changes 

you may have made, accomplishments 

and making plans for the future. It’s also 

an exciting time of year with the 

anticipation of Halloween, Thanksgiving 

and raking leaves!!! 

Winter is also a beautiful season to 

appreciate; quiet time in the morning, 

the smell of the fireplace or woodstove, 

the possibility/apprehension of snow and 

of course, what to get everyone for 

Christmas! Oh, and don’t forget the 

Polar Bear Plunge! That’s always a fun 

time! 

This season, we have many, many events 

in which to participate and I invite all to 

take part in these fun-filled and happy 

times! Make some memories! I also 

challenge everyone to get out as much as 

possible and meet and make some new 

friends. North Beach has a wealth of 

opportunity for all ages and interests. 

Take advantage of them! 

We’ve got businesses that deserve your 

patronage and revenue. Support our 

local businesses! Shop in town instead of 

spending extra gas money and time 

running all over the place looking for 

that “special gift” for someone! 

The Bayside History Museum has lots of 

children’s programs this season and 

every resident in town should know the 

unique history of our “Jewel of the 

Chesapeake Bay”! 

It’s also an election year. GET OUT 

AND VOTE because YOUR VOTE 

COUNTS!!! Remember, your North 

Beach address must be your PRIMARY 

place of residence in order to participate 

in the town’s election on Tuesday, 

November 4th. 

Most importantly, take care of yourself 

and your family. This is your most 

precious asset! Spend time with and 

enjoy each and every minute you have 

because time passes so quickly; as we all 

know. Enjoy the camaraderie of your 

friends for they too, are assets. And 

finally, take pleasure in knowing you have 

done your best. Take a deep breath, 

close your eyes, exhale and SMILE!!! 

Appreciate yourself! 

IN MY OPINION . . .  

Marsha Stiner, Receptionist at Town Hall 
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On October 25, 2014, the town will 

host the 2nd Annual Hound of the 

Town event from 12:00 to 2:00 pm. 

Again this year, there will be a pet 

photo contest and a costume parade 

for dogs and their owners. This well-

attended and fun event raises funds 

for the Calvert Animal Welfare 

League. For more information on 

entering your pet, go to 

cawlrescue.org or 

northbeachmd.org.  

On the same day, from 3:00 to 5:00 

pm, The North Beach Business Loop 

and The Town of North Beach 

present the 5th Annual Boo Bash. 

Kids get their turn to put on 

costumes and parade down the 

boardwalk for the Boo Bash 

Halloween celebration. After the 

costumes are judged, children go to 

town businesses to trick-or-treat. 

Registration is from 2:15 to 3:00 pm.  

Finish out the day with a drive-in 

movie. Join us at dusk on the visitor 

parking lot for a showing of The 

Witches.  

HOUNDS AND GOBLINS 
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What a great season! 
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What a great season! 
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Calvert Library 
Twin Beaches Branch 

       FAMILY STORYTIME  

   (AT LIBRARY) 10 am 

October 22, 25, 29 

November 1, 5, 8, 12, 15, 19, 22 

FAMILY STORYTIME 

(AT LIBRARY) 1 pm 

October 22, 29 

November 5, 12, 19 

2-3 YEAR OLD STORYTIME 

(AT LIBRARY) 11 am 

October 22, 29 

November 5, 12, 19 

KIDS JUST WANT TO 

HAVE FUN! 6:30 pm 

Exciting events for children 

grades K-3 that explore worlds 

of reading, science, culture, and 

more! 

November 20: What Floats Your 

Boat 

January 22: Tito Puente 

February 19: Phillis Wheatley 

EVENING STORYTIMES 

6:30 pm 

October 30: Halloween 

December 18: Holiday  

GINGERBREAD HOUSE 

WORKSHOP, December 6, 

10 am 

For children in grades K-8. 

Come and celebrate the holiday 

season by building a small 

gingerbread house. Each child is 

asked to bring a bag of any edible 

item to share with the group to 

decorate all the gingerbread 

houses. 

Many residents have asked, “What’s up 

with Walton Beach? Why is there a No 

Entry sign if the town purchased the site 

with taxpayer’s dollars? What is a nature 

preserve and what are the future plans 

for the beach?” These are all great 

questions that the Environmental 

Committee thought would be helpful to 

provide some answers to in this edition 

of the newsletter.  

A Nature Preserve is defined as an area 

that is managed and operated to protect, 

maintain and restore natural features 

such as plants, animals, water quality and 

quantity, soil and geological features and 

ecological services & functions. 

Walton Beach Nature Preserve requires 

special management activities because 

shoreline erosion rates are high, 

wetlands are susceptible to invasion 

from non-native species, the water 

quality is impacted from storm water 

run-off, and trash and other waste can 

easily overwhelm the public access areas. 

The town purchased Walton Beach to 

protect it and restore it. As many of you 

know, the town recently received a large 

grant to build a living shoreline to 

prevent further erosion and restore the 

beach. The contract was awarded on 

October 9th and construction will soon 

begin.  

The Environmental Committee is 

currently working on a list of 

recommendations for appropriate future 

uses for the beach that are compatible 

with the living shoreline and other 

natural features.  Some of these uses 

may include bird watching, nature study, 

beachcombing, and non-motorized boat 

launching such as stand-up paddle, 

kayaks and wind surfboards. Non-

compatible uses may include picnicking, 

camping and other activities that would 

negatively impact the area. 

We can all play a role in keeping our 

town beautiful, clean and litter free! One 

small thing can make a difference such as 

putting your trash bins away or throwing 

away a soda can that isn’t even yours. 

Town pride is contagious!    

The Environmental Committee meets at 

Town Hall the first Tuesday of each 

month at 7:00 pm. Please join us and 

share your ideas for making North 

Beach an even more beautiful place to 

live. If you would like to share your 

comments electronically, please email us 

at info@northbeachmd.org. 

Environmental Committee Members 

Include: 

Denise Lucero, Committee Chair 

Guy Stone, Committee Co-Chair 

Jane Hagen 

Karyn Molines 

Allan Creamer  

Gwen Schiada, Council Liaison 

ENVIRONMENTAL COMMITTEE 
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Calvert Library 
Twin Beaches Branch 

CODE NAME 4, 5, 6 

6:30-7:30 pm 

4th-6th Grade students are 

invited to this series of events 

which uses plenty of hands-on 

activities to have fun with 

reading! Registration is 

required.  

November 6: Wright or Wrong 

January 8: Rollover Beethoven 

February 5: Find Your Spark 

LEGOMANIA 6:30 pm 

For kids from kindergarten to 

5th grade. Lego enthusiasts will 

meet monthly to hear a story 

followed by a Lego building 

session. Each session will close 

with sharing time. Legos 

supplied by library. Registration 

required.  

November 13: Pets 

January 15: Construction 

CHESS (AT LIBRARY) 

10 am 

Chess enthusiasts or wannabe 

enthusiasts—please join us (w/

or w/out your own chess set) 

November 8, December 13 

PLAYTIME 

Saturdays, 10:45 am 

Playtime is learning and 

discovery time for you and your 

child. Engage in interactive play. 

Connect with other parents. 

Have fun! No registration 

necessary. For ages birth 

through 5 years old.  

For the first two weekends in August, 

one could travel to the Boys & Girls 

Clubs of Southern MD and see a group 

of happy kids and joyful adults performing 

in Twin Beach Players 9th Annual Kids 

Playwriting Festival. 

Over 60 children spent their summer in a 

form of evening camp learning speaking 

roles and designing and creating all things 

needed to perform for their peers and 

families in a theatre gathering to present 

six original scripts by kids chosen from 

25 applicants. These six children plus the 

additional 19 were awarded with folder 

certificates, presented generously by The 

Calvert County Commissioners, with 

embossed gold lettering on burgundy 

paper with certificate of gratitude inside; 

listing the name of the author, their 

school, and thanks of accomplishment 

signed by all 

commissioners. 

TBPs was 

honored, on their 

Saturday VIP night, 

to have North 

Beach Mayor Mark 

Frazer along with 

Calvert County 

Commissioner 

President Pat 

Nutter, 

Chesapeake Beach 

Town 

Councilpersons Valerie Beaudin and Eric 

Reinhardt to present the much garnered 

awards to each of the children during the 

intermission. TBPs was also appreciative 

of Mayor Mark Frazer to take the time in 

his mayoral announcement speech to 

mention Twin Beach Players as well as 

Abigail Francisco School of Classical 

Ballet as leaders in the community for 

further developments of the arts. 

This is a proud time for TBPs as to 

having the Mayor and Council support 

our efforts of working with children by 

the council giving space to us in the Boys 

and Girls Clubs located on Dayton Ave. 

Finally, Twin Beach Players has a home 

and location for the community of North 

Beach and surrounding area to view live 

theatre. 

Next, coming in October for Halloween, 

TBPs will present The Legend of Sleepy 

Hollow an original adaptation by Mark 

Scharf. If one saw our original production 

of Frankenstein two years ago, also 

written by Scharf, then you know you 

will see an excellent script that will have 

one gripping their chair. Mr. Scharf is an 

internationally published playwright and is 

a part of the Twin Beach Players family as 

our playwright in residence. The cast will 

be a combination of our adult company 

and Youth Troupe players. Frankenstein 

is now a published script with TBPs 

players and staff listed as the original 

production company and publishing 

agents have already shown interest in 

Sleepy Hollow being published as well. 

The Legend of Sleepy Hollow will open 

on October 17th and run through 

November 1st with a special late evening 

performance on Halloween. As always go 

to our Web site or Facebook page for 

further information; 

www.twinbeachplayers.com. 

Again we wish to thank our partner The 

Boys and Girls Clubs of Southern MD 

and Mayor Frazer and the wonderful 

North Beach Town Council for their 

continuing support. 

Remember, “come play with us;” there is 

theatre in the Beaches.      

PLAYING WITH TWIN BEACH PLAYERS 

Story by Sid Curl 
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        The Bayside History 

   Museum will hold its 11th 

Annual Block Party on Sunday, 

October 26, 2014 from 1:00 

to 3:00 pm at 4025 4th Street. 

Bring your favorite sharks 

teeth or fossils to be 

identified by Calvert Marine 

Museum Curator of 

Paleontology, John Nance. 

The last day to turn in your 

passport for the Star Spangled 

Banner War of 1812 Contest 

is Friday, October 24, 2014. 

The award of cash prizes for 

the contest will be at 1:30 pm. 

Also, at 1:30 pm will be 

introductions of elected 

officials and candidates. John 

Bacon will be there to talk 

about the Chesapeake Beach 

Oyster Cultivation Society 

and oyster restoration in the 

bay. This is a free event with 

refreshments and a children’s 

craft table.  As part of the 

KIDS Fall Fun on Fridays, 

Celebrate Frankenstein Friday 

is at the museum on October 

31, 2014 at 2:00 pm. 

Celebrate with fun games like 

“witch’s stew,” wrap the 

mummy, pass the pumpkin 

and candy corn catch! Wear 

your Halloween costume and 

get a treat! Ages 3-5, children 

must be accompanied by an 

adult. $1/child.  

As part of Operation Hope on the 

Chesapeake, wounded veterans came to 

the twin beaches to enjoy time on the 

bay. This year, the event took place 

August 16 and 17. The honored heroes 

were welcomed with community 

members waving flags and banners and 

cheering them as they were escorted 

into Chesapeake Beach. 

The Town of North 

Beach was honored to 

treat around 25 of the 

wounded veterans and 

their families to a day at 

the beach and fishing off 

of the pier.  

Operation Second 

Chance is a tax-

deductible, charitable 

organization that assists 

wounded military personnel and their 

families. There are many ways to 

participate or donate to this worthy 

cause. For more information, please 

email marymathis502@comcast.net or 

call 410.610.2710. Your support is 

needed to continue to make this event 

successful.  

OPERATION SECOND CHANCE - OPERATION HOPE ON 

THE CHESAPEAKE 

In the Spring, the EDC was tasked by 

the Mayor and Town Council to retain 

the services of a Business Consultant to 

review the business and economic 

climate of North Beach and provide 

suggestions and guidance for retaining 

current businesses and attracting new 

ones. 

After issuing an RFP and reviewing a 

variety of proposals, with the approval 

of the Mayor and Town Council, we 

retained the services of Sage Policy 

Group and Dr.  Anirban Basu.  

In order to understand the community's 

business climate Dr. Basu was guided on 

a walking tour of the entire town. In 

addition, Dr. Basu conducted a 

combination of data analysis, interviews 

and focus groups.  This included 

business owners, elected officials, real 

estate agents, developers, town 

employees and residents.   

The report is a road map to the future 

business climate of North Beach.  Dr. 

Basu has identified challenges such as 

seasonality, improvements on 

Chesapeake Avenue, competition from 

nearby towns, limited spending power 

and disunity between business and 

government.  However, he sees the 

town's beauty and potential and offers 

suggestions for improvement.  These 

suggestions  include an Indoor Market, a 

hotel, including waterfront restaurants, a 

ballroom and meeting space. He also 

encourages town festivals and events 

planned jointly by both town and 

businesses, neighborhood beautification 

and an extensive media marketing 

campaign. 

North Beach is a lovely walking town 

characterized by its small town charm, 

the spirit of comradery, local businesses, 

local events, historic residences and its 

jewel, the Chesapeake Bay. Tourists 

love it and residents call it home. This is 

an outside perspective with suggestions 

to improve and implement not to 

change the charm of North Beach. 

Lisa Payne and Karen Ankerbrandt and the 

North Beach Economic Development 

Advisory Committee 

AN ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT STRATEGY 

Museum 
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Note: All trash/bulk/recyclables must be curbside by 6 a.m.  Trash must be bagged, placed in a trash can with a lid. Recyclables mush be in a container clearly marked 

recycling container. Bulk trash pickup is on a ONCE-A-MONTH BASIS, BY APPOINTMENT ONLY. Call Town Hall by the Friday prior to the monthly pickup date to 
schedule an appointment for your bulk trash pickup.  

 Environmental 

Committee Mtg., 7 pm 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Town Council Meeting, 

7 pm  Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Holiday, Town Hall 

Closed 

 Voter Registration at 

Town Hall, 5 to 9 pm  Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Public Safety Mtg., 7 pm 

 Voter Registration at 

Town Hall, 5 to 9 pm 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Bulk Pickup 

(Appointment Only) 

 Economic Dev. Committee 

Mtg., 7 pm 

 Planning Commission Mtg, 

7 pm  Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Voter Registration at 

Town Hall, 5 to 9 pm 

 Trash Pickup 

 Special Events Mtg, 7 pm 

 Voter Registration at 

Town Hall, 5 to 9 pm 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Environmental 

Committee Mtg., 7 pm 

 Town Election at Town 

Hall, 7 am to 8 pm  Work Session, 7 pm  Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Swearing in Ceremony for 

Mayor and Council at Town 

Hall, 8 pm 

 Trash Pickup 

 Public Safety Mtg., 7 pm 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Bulk Pickup 

(Appointment Only)  Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Special Events Mtg, 7 pm 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Economic Development 

Committee Mtg., 7 pm 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Holiday, Town Hall 

Closed 

 Environmental 

Committee Mtg., 7 pm 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Public Safety Mtg., 7 pm  Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Economic Dev. 

Committee Mtg., 7 pm  Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Special Events Mtg, 7 pm 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Town Council Mtg, 7 pm 

 Trash Pickup 

 Light Up the Town, 7 pm 

 Trash Pickup 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Bulk Pickup 

(Appointment Only) 

 Planning Commission Mtg, 

7 pm 

 Holiday, Town Hall 

Closed 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Hound of the Town, 12 

pm 

 Boo Bash, 3 pm 

 Holiday Parade/Santa & 

Christmas on the Beach, 

12 pm 

 Trash Pickup 

 Farmers’ Market, Classic 

Car Cruise-In & Art Fair, 

6 to 9 pm 

 4th Annual Bay 

Harvestfest, 12 to 6 pm 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trick or Treat, 6 to 8 pm 

 Holiday, Town Hall 

Closed 

 Holiday, Town Hall 

Closed 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Recycle Pickup  Work Session, 7 pm 

 Town Council Mtg, 7 pm 

 Planning Commission Mtg, 

7 pm 

 Recycle Pickup  Polar Bear Plunge, 1 pm  Trash Pickup 

 Political Forum sponsored 

by the Calvert County 

League of Women Voters 

at Town Hall, 6:00 pm 

 Hazardous Materials may be 

disposed of at Appeal 

Landfill from 8 am to 2 pm 

 Holiday 

Highlights 

Contest, 6 pm 
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Town of North Beach Election 2014 

The Town of North Beach Election for 

the positions of Mayor and Town 

Council will be conducted on Tuesday, 

November 4, 2014.  The voting for the 

Town Election will take place at the 

North Beach Town Hall between the 

hours of 7:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.  A 

political forum sponsored by the 

Calvert County League of Women 

Voters will be held on Thursday, 

October 30, 2014 starting at 7:00 p.m. 

at the North Beach Town Hall.  This is 

an opportunity for you to come out and 

ask questions to the individuals running 

for the positions of Mayor and Town 

Council.  Your 2014 official ballot for 

the North Beach Town Election is as 

follows:  

MAYOR 

Gregory Dotson Mark R. Frazer 

TOWN COUNCIL 

Kathy Bacon Randy Hummel 

Mike Benton Julius Lubbes 

Joshua Brown Anthony Klemens 

Diane Burr Gregory McNeill 

Thomas Crockett Gwen Schiada 

Mickey Hummel Kenneth Wilcox 

 

The swearing in ceremony for the 

elected Mayor and Town Council will 

be Friday, November 14, 2014 at North 

Beach Town Hall at 8:00 p.m.   

 

Stacy Wilkerson, Town Clerk 

Thursday, October 30, 2014 

Candidates’ Forum sponsored by the 

Calvert County League of Women Voters 

at Town Hall 

6:00-6:30 pm: Candidates meet 

with citizens 

6:30 pm: Forum begins 

Tuesday, November 4, 2014 

7:00 am to 8:00 pm 

Town Election at Town Hall 

Friday, November 14, 2014 

8:00 pm 

Swearing in Ceremony for Mayor and 

Council at Town Hall 


